
SEPTEMBER 2023 

  

Greetings Brothers and Sisters. 

Summer is coming to an end this month.  I hope all of you are having a good last fling 

before Fall finally is upon us. 

When I decided to run for Department Guard I had already held many offices and 

chairmanships at local and District level.  One thing brought up at our learning 

academies is red flag Auxiliaries.  One of the talking points was "Do you always elect 

the same people to the same position every year.  If you do, you are a red flag 

Auxiliary.  I would like to encourage all of you that have not held a line officer 

position in your Auxiliary to seriously consider running for one next year.  Guard is a 

good way to start learning about being an officer and you know what, you might find 

that you would like to hold another office in the future.  All Officers and Chairmen 

are happy to mentor anyone who is considering taking an office or chairmanship. 

 So, until next month, 

 Loyally 

 


